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From the Principal’s desk… 

I can’t believe that we’re already at that time of year 

where we announce our staffing plans for next 

year. We will have some changes in the primary 

classrooms next year, with Mrs Parkinson 

returning from 12 months leave. The classes will be 

as follows for 2020: 

K/1 – Miss Johnston 

2/3/4 – Mrs Parkinson 

5/6 – Mrs James 

We will advertise for a replacement for Miss 

Johnston early next year, as she will be on 

maternity leave at the end of Term 1. Mrs Atkins 

will be off class next year and will have a number 

of roles, including working as a Learning and 

Support Teacher across the whole school and 

continuing in her role as Assistant Principal. Mrs 

Wilson and Mrs Payne will continue to work across 

K-6 in Maths, English and other Key Learning 

Areas. In Secondary, Miss Parkinson successfully 

applied for a Rural Experience position, which 

means she will remain with us for 2020. Mrs 

Bussenschutt will join us on staff as Mrs Ridley has 

decided to move to a casual teaching role. Even 

though there will be changes, we will continue to 

provide a quality education for all students at 

Ungarie Central School in 2020. 
 

Although the end of the year is near, staff continue 

to work on their professional development. Mrs 

Cooper and Mrs Jackson attended a ‘Google Boot 

Camp’ at Condobolin HS for two days this week. 

After a three-hour exam on the second day, they 

have become Level 1 Google Certified Educators. 

Mrs Cooper and Mrs Atkins are attending Leading 

Secondary Writing professional learning for two 

days this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It has been great to hear positive feedback about 

our Year 9 and those Year 10 students who are on 

work experience this week. Work experience is a 

great opportunity for students to get a sample of 

different careers to help them decide what they 

would like to do when they leave school. 
 

Yesterday was sadly Ben Cafe’s last day at Ungarie 

Central School. Ben has worked as a School 

Learning Support Officer this year and has been 

such a positive role model for our Secondary 

students. We hope Ben enjoys his travels around 

Australia and Asia next year.  
 

Tomorrow will be our final day of handing out 

student merit awards. We will complete a final tally 

and will hand out the Habit of Mind certificates 

next week. If your child has 10, 20 or 30 merit 

certificates, and has not received their award, 

please contact us ASAP. 
 

Next Tuesday is our next level of Fast ‘n’ Free 

reward. Students may come in casual clothing, 

however they must wear covered in shoes and no 

singlets. They will be taking part in ‘Minute to Win 

It’ activities for the afternoon. 
 

Our Presentation Night is next Tuesday 10th 

December, starting at 7 pm. Students are to wear 

their school uniform, which includes their maroon 

school shirt, not Year 6 shirts. We are looking 

forward to celebrating the achievements of our 

students. 
 

Until next week, 

Terrie Payne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
5th December, 2019 

Week 8, Term 4 

 

mailto:ungarie-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Term 1, 2020 
Tuesday 4th Feb – Staff Development Day (Pupil Free) 

Wednesday 5th Feb – All students K-12 commence Term 1 

Monday 10th Feb - UCS Swimming Carnival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Could parents/caregivers take a peek at student’s scalps please, head lice 

have been spotted once again! 

 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

8 

    6th Dec 

Canteen:  

V Gerhard 

9 

9th Dec 

 

 

 

Canteen: 

S Birks & 
T Bussenschutt 

10th Dec 

 

Presentation 

Night 

6.30pm for 

7pm start 
 

11th Dec 

Central 

School 

Cricket @ 

Dubbo 

12th Dec 

Central 

School 

Cricket @ 

Dubbo 

13th Dec 

Hair with 

Heart & SRC 

Crazy Hair Day 

 

Canteen: V 

Williams 

10 

16th Dec 

Semester 2 

Reward Day 

Canteen: 

V Williams 

17th Dec 

Carols in Bing 

Wallder Park 

18th Dec 

Last day 

of Term 4 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voucher winners for 

 Thu 12th December 

Breakfast: Jack Douglas 

Recess: Tahlia McKay 

Lunch: Simone Parkinson 

K-6 

 No need to bring lunch from home 

next Thursday 12th December, as 

you will all be making sausage rolls 

for your lunch that day. 

FREE and YUM  
(If you are not a fan of sausage rolls 

though, you had best bring something else to 

eat for lunch) 

 

 

 

Charlotte Hooker 8th December 

Allister Brigini 11th December 
 

Above: Work Experience student, Charlotte Whiley, 

helping out with UCS YUM 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ungarie Central School will be participating in 

#bustthedust organised by St John's Parish School 

Trangie. 

As a group of country kids, they were struggling to find 
the perfect way to help out in the drought...until now! 
 
On Friday 13th of December, St John's Parish School 
Trangie are inviting all schools to stop and “Raindance” 
with them @ 1pm and bust a move and help them to 
#bustthedust 
 

What better way to lift up the spirits of people in need 
while this drought heads into the festive season than 
with a “Raindance” to cheer up everyone doing it tough! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Johns-Parish-School-Trangie-225033194314231/?tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/St-Johns-Parish-School-Trangie-225033194314231/?tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/St-Johns-Parish-School-Trangie-225033194314231/?tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/St-Johns-Parish-School-Trangie-225033194314231/?tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/bustthedust


 

    

 
   Ungarie Hair with Heart  
     & SRC Crazy Hair Day      

                          Ungarie Central School  
                                will be holding an  
                      Ungarie Hair with Heart &  
                         SRC Crazy Hair Day on  
 

                 Friday 13th December 
                     2pm @ UCS Hall 
 

              $2 for hair embellishment (hair chalk)         
 

              Community members welcome 
           SRC will be collecting donations or 
 

   Please link to our  
                  Ungarie Hair with Heart  

     fundraising page to donate 
 

          bit.ly/Ungarie-HeartwithHeart 
     All hair donations & funds raised go to  
         Variety — the Children's Charity 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 7  

 

Congratulations to Michelene Izzard who placed 1st with her 

Cinnamon Tea Cake in the Hume Group CWA Cookery Competition. 

Students had undertaken this competition during the unit 'Food for 

Special Occasions' in Year 9/10 Food Technology. Michelene will 

now cook for the state competition next year. 

Above: Congratulations to our PBL ‘Fast and Free’ 

prize winners for Weeks 6 and 7.  Archer Hale, 

Audrey Hukins, Ethan Robb and Taylah Ward. 

Charlotte Whiley from West Wyalong High School has been 

completing her work experience in the K/1/2 classroom this week.  

She has been assisting with student activities and preparation of 

resources. Long ago Charlotte began her schooling in this room. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

PBL 



Eva McCubbin, Tahlia McKay and Shay-Lee Crofts at recorder 

rehearsals. Students from Ungarie Central School are busily 

preparing to perform at the Ungarie Community Carols which will 

be held on Tuesday 17th of December in Bing Wallder Park. The 

Memorial Hall is available should the weather prove inclement. 

The Carols will commence at 7pm, with a barbecue and 

refreshments available on the night.  

The girls and a number of other Year 3/4 students will also be 

performing Friday 6th December at the West Wyalong Christmas 

Street Carnival. We are gathering at the NAB building at 5.30 pm 

to perform some recorder, guitar and vocal pieces for half an hour. 

If you are in town, come along and cheer them on!                                                                                                        

Mrs Mason 

 

On Wednesday 20th and 

Thursday 21st November, 

Braden Payne and Josh 

Roscarel along with other 

LAP students from 

Condobolin and Lake 

Cargelligo, Mr Cattle and Mrs 

Thomas attended the HSC 

Agriculture ‘Farm Product 

Study’ excursion.  They 

visited MSM Milling in 

Manildra and Fletcher’s 

Abattoirs, Sprayer Barn and 

Clipex in Dubbo.  Students 

examined the marketing and 

processing of products in 

terms of quality and quantity 

in relation to agricultural and 

farming industries. 

 

 

Throughout the year Lara Bryant, Hannah 

Wilson, Alex Jackson, Darcy Cattle, Olivia 

Rossiter, Kathleen Jackson, Caitlin Rossiter and 

Samuel Wilson have participated in the ICAS 

(International Competitions and Assessments 

for Schools) tests.  These cover the areas of 

English, Maths, Science, Writing, Spelling and 

Digital Technologies.  Congratulations to 

students on the following achievements:  Lara 

Bryant – Maths Credit, Writing Distinction; 

Hannah Wilson – Maths Merit, Spelling Credit; 

Alex Jackson – Maths Credit, Science Merit; 

Olivia Rossiter – Spelling Credit; Kathleen 

Jackson – Spelling Merit, English Merit; Caitlin 

Rossiter – English Distinction, Maths Merit, 

Spelling Credit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

Right:  Braden Payne (1st), Josh 

Roscarel (4th) at Fletcher’s 

Abattoirs.  Above:  Braden (4th), 

Josh (6th), Mr Cattle (7th). 



K/1/2 Performance of ‘Never Smile At A Crocodile’. 

 

 

 

  

TERM 4 ASSEMBLY 

 

Home Reader 

Awards: 

Top:  K/1/2 

Above:  Yr 3/4 

Left: Yr 5/6 



TERM 4 ASSEMBLY 

 

Habit of Mind Awards. 
 

Left and above: 10 awards. 
 

Below:  20 awards. 
 

Top right: Madi, Braden, 
Tom, Archer – 10 awards, 
Thompson, Olivia – 20 
awards, 
Caitlin –  30 awards. 

 

 

  



Above:  Yr 3/4 presenting information reports that they wrote following their investigation of different countries.   

Below:  Yr 5/6 sharing the journey of their landscaping activities around the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4 ASSEMBLY 

 
Left: 30 Habit of Mind awards. 

Above:  Yr 7/8 students performing ‘Livin La Vida Loca’.                       

Below:  Yr 9/10 Music elective students performing ‘Minder’.                

Right:  Year 9 and 10 Art presenting their first place winning 

entry from the Dramatic Minds contest.   

 



On Friday 13th September, Olivia Rossiter, Evie Henley, Hannah Wilson, Caitlin Rossiter, Lara Bryant, Madi Vinecombe, 

Shay-Lee Crofts, Tyler Crofts, Mitchell Collins, Lewis Henley, Samuel Wilson, Dustin Bryant, Jett Woodward, Joshua Batty 

and Ethan Robb competed in the PSSA Western Athletics Carnival in Dubbo.  Students enjoyed the day and while no 

one qualified to compete at a higher level lots of ‘personal bests’ were achieved. 

Mitchell Collins, Shay-Lee Crofts, Dustin Bryant, Jett Woodward. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            PSSA WESTERN ATHLETICS 

 

Junior Boys Relay Team:  Jett Woodward, Dustin Bryant, 

Tyler Crofts, Samuel Wilson. 

Senior Boys Relay Team:  Mitchell Collins, Lewis Henley, 

Ethan Robb, Joshua Batty. 

Senior Girls Relay Team:  Hannah Wilson, 
 Madi Vinecombe, Lara Bryant, Caitlin Rossiter. 

Samuel Wilson         Evie Henley            Hannah Wilson               Olivia Rossiter                Madi Vinecombe, Lara Bryant 

         Jett Woodward                        Ethan Robb                   Joshua Batty                  Lewis Henley             Caitlin Rossiter 



 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night $1,800    

(Must be there to win) Non-financial members are ineligible for the Jackpot Draw 

Last week’s bowls results are as follows: 

A Grade Singles: John Barron def Tony Bryant 

Handicap Singles: Graham Cattle def Ray McKenzie, Andy Carr def Lloyd Pearson 

 

Seven bowlers travelled to West Wyalong S&C Christmas Triples. Richard Hall, Graham Cattle 

& Ray McKenzie won two games. Jeff de Rozario teamed with Phil Smith & Ron Kearns won one & 

lost one. Peter Bryant, Phil James & Brian Hesselman had an enjoyable day. 

 

Coming Events: 

Sunday 15th Dec: Ungarie Christmas Triples 2 games x 14 end. Bowls start 10.30am 

Friday 20th Dec: Kids Christmas.Santa making an appearance, also the drawing of Christmas 

Stocking raffle. Tickets available at the club. 

Friday night 13th Dec: Ham raffles 

  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 
Tuesday will see the draw at $1,200    
 

Tuesday Night Raffles 
6 meat trays and other prizes available. 
Come on down and win some meat trays! 
Proceeds from the raffles for December will benefit: Cemetery Committee 
 

Friday Night Pub Super Cash Draw  
$10,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn every Friday night between 7pm-9pm. 
You must be here to win.  
 
Meat raffles are also held on Friday nights. 8 meat trays available. 
 

THURSDAY NIGHT                    

HAPPY HOUR 

6.30 -7.30pm 

$4.70 Schooners 

$3.70 Middies 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT 

HAPPY HOUR 7-8pm 

BISTRO open from 6-8pm 

XXXX Beer on tap, $10 jugs 

Don’t forget Friday night meat 

& wine raffles  
 

SUNDAY 

MORNING BREAKY 

8am -9.30am 

Adult $7 

Child $3 

     All you can eat! 
 



 

 

 

bowls day in support of Country Hope. 

Ungarie Bowling club 

 18th of January 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone and anyone welcome.  

 
 
 
 
 

Enquires phone  Michelle 0427759486 

   Murray 0428444750 

   Tony 0403341041 

$10 for bowls and tea  

Good raffles. Names in by 5pm.  

Start at 6pm 



 
 
 
 
           

 
 
  

Ungarie War Memorial Hall 

Working Bee 

9am Monday 9th December 

For general clean of dust etc 

ready for hire event 10/12. 
 

Lions Club 

Christmas Cakes 

are available at 

Ungarie Post Office and 

Ungarie Butchery 

                   $17 large 

                    $13 Small 



 


